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IPCC Members and Secretariat staff bid farewell to nine Council Members.
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In last December, Mr Simon Ip Shing-hing, Ms Noeline Lau Yuk-kuen,
Hon Kenneth Leung Kai-cheong, Dr Carol Ma Hok-ka, Ms Sandy Wong
Hang-yee, Dr Hon Helena Wong Pik-wan, Ms Mary Wong Tak-lan,
Mr Adrian Yip Chun-to and Mr Peter Yan King-shun completed their
appointment term successfully, the Council bid farewell to them.

During their tenures with the IPCC, these nine retired Members have
dedicated their effort and time in ensuring effective conduct of committee
meetings and council work through various means such as raising
public awareness of the IPCC, advising on the management matters
of the Secretariat, closely scrutinising serious complaint cases diligently
and advising the Council on overall operations.

As IPCC Members, they have dutifully scrutinised piles of investigation
reports on a weekly basis; made timely recommendations on
improvements to police procedures and practices where appropriate;
actively participated in stakeholder engagement activities as well as visits
to police formations; and tirelessly conducted observations of both CAPO
investigations (including interviews and the collection of evidence) and
public order events. With their diverse backgrounds and professional
expertise, they have brought insights and perspectives from multiple
sectors of society, which are essential for the IPCC to maintain a fair and
impartial view in the view of each and every police complaint under review.

These retired Members have made great contributions to the IPCC and
Hong Kong’s police complaints system. The Council would like to express
deepest gratitude to them for their dedication and effort in safeguarding
the effectiveness of the two-tier police complaints system and upholding
IPCC'’s core values of independence, impartiality and integrity.
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